
CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR WORKSHOP/SPECIAL MEETING
TUESDAY May 14, 2024
5:30 p.m.
1.  The Joint Workshop with City Council, Planning and Zoning, and Advisory Board Chairs was called to order at 5:30 p.m., at the City Council Chambers. Councilmembers present: Mayor Rachel Medina, Mayor Pro-tem Lydia DeHaven, Robert Dobry, Matt Keefauver, Bill Lewis, Dennis Spruell, and April Randle.  Planning and Zoning members present included: Robert Rime, Katrina Weiss, and Bob Bright.  Staff members present included: Finance Director Kelly Koskie, Public Works Director Brian Peckins, Community and Economic Development Specialist Helen West, IT Technician Aaron Holleman, Deputy City Clerk Donna Murphy, City Clerk Linda Smith, City Manager Drew Sanders, and City Attorney Patrick Coleman. There were four people present in the audience. 
2.
Council Role Training:  Sam Light, Deputy Executive Director and General Counsel for CIRSA (Colorado Intergovernmental Risk Sharing Agency), stated that CIRSA is the City’s insurer for property and casualty insurance.  CIRSA is a public entity that represents 90% of Colorado cities/towns and affiliated entities.  He stated board members for CIRSA are from member cities/towns and Cortez has been a member since 1995.   He provided Councilmembers with a copy of the Ethics, Liability and Best Practices for Elected Officials Handbook and spoke about Council’s role as a public official noting that the community will view Council as a public official 24/7.  Council is held to the Colorado State Code of Ethics and needs to commit to supporting the City structure and “stay in their lane” to avoid risks of liability, including the risk of personal liability.  He stated that the governing body is not seven individuals of one but rather a Council of seven, the voice of the Council.  He spoke about setting aside personal interests and agendas when there is lack of support and accept that Council has spoken.  Council needs to honor transparency and commit to the requirements of the Open Meetings Law.  He spoke about a commitment to professional courtesy and respect for one another’s divergent viewpoints and styles.  He gave suggestions on how to handle social media and emails and the importance of ethical conduct. Council should provide due process and should commit to a “no surprises” approach while dealing with one another and staff.  He spoke about holding Executive Sessions and the basics of quasi-judicial decision making.  He concluded his presentation commenting that Council sets the tone for the whole organization and are stewards of the City’s best interests and assets.    
3. General Discussion:  Councilmember Dobry thanked the Planning and Zoning Commission and Advisory Board Chairs for attending the presentation.
The regular workshop was adjourned at 7:03 p.m.

